
TIMELINE OF FEE-TO-TRUST APPLICATION AND APPEAL 
 
 

December 2014 The  Pueblo of Jemez (POJ) purchased the Handmaidens of the   
   Precious Blood property 
 
February16, 2016 POJ passed resolution to payoff property and plan for expanded  
   healthcare on the property  
 
February 16, 2016 POJ passed resolution authorizing application to take property into  
   trust 
 
May 6, 2016  The POJ  submitted “fee-to-trust” application with the BIA   
   Southwest Regional Director (BIA) 
    
December 16, 2016 POJ amended fee-to-trust application removing commitment to use  
   land solely for healthcare program development   
 
September 1, 2020 BIA sent notice of application to Village of Jemez Springs (VJS) 
 
October 1, 2020 The VJS filed an objection to the application  
 
September 23, 2022 BIA filed Notice of Decision granting transfer of property into trust 
 
October 13, 2022 VJS filed Notice of Appeal with the BIA.  
 
January 12, 2023 VJS filed additional response   
 
February 14, 2023 BIA filed Motion to Remand (vacating previous Notice of Decision) 
 
July 27, 2023  BIA filed Notice of Decision granting  transfer of property  
   into trust 
 
August 23, 2023 VJS filed Notice of Appeal with the Department of the Interior,   
   Indian Appeals Board (Appeals Board) 
 
November 27, 2023 VJS  filed opening brief with the Appeals Board 
 
January 4, 2024 BIA filed answer brief with the Appeals Board 
 
May 29, 2024  POJ requested that VJS repeal the appeal to the Appeals Board 
 


